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The 2018 Joint Land Use Study recommended additional outreach 
on noise impacts in affected communities underlying Military 
Operating Areas and Military Training Routes. During the study, 
outreach conducted in the MOAs indicated broad and general 
support for military operations. A few areas had noise complaints, 
which generally picked up once operations resumed after a 
deployment. Mostly residents in the MOAs were interested in 
finding out more about what training operations were occurring in 
the areas.

Project staff indicated this recommendation at a meeting with 
the previous Naval Air Station Joint Reserve Base Fort Worth 
Commanding Officer. This CO had initiated an electronic newsletter, 
the Lone Star Flyer, to interested parties about base activities. The 
CO indicated a willingness to add public officials in the MOAs to the 
distribution list and to add information specific to the MOAs to the 
newsletter. Four issues of the newsletter (Appendices 1, 2, 3 and 
4) have been distributed to date with this information included and 
sent to the MOA officials.

Project staff will monitor this moving forward and assist with any 
updated contact information for public officials as requested by the 
base.

“Residents in 
the MOAs were 
interested in 
finding out 
more about 
what training 
operations 
were 
occurring in 
the areas.”
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